
Chippewa Valley Band Boosters 

 

Chippewa Valley High Schools 

18300 19 Mile Road 

Clinton Township, MI 48038 

 

MINUTES 

April 12, 2017 

 

Call to Order        Mike Passmore 

*Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm. 

Director’s Remarks       Tim Hoey 

*We received a grant for the Motor City Brass Band to a joint concert May 8 here 

at CVHS. Wind ensemble and symphonic band will be a part of this. The kids will 

also attend a clinic on May 5 before the May 8 concert. 

*We will continue collecting deposits for the New York trip. At this time, we have 

70 deposits and can take 165 students. The trip is now open to incoming freshmen. 

*Wind Ensemble and Symphonic Band will be performing at MSBOA State Festival. 

Information is in the section of upcoming dates. 

 

Treasurer’s Report       Bob Czech 

*For the period ending March 31, 2017, the total balance in the Student Account is 

$6706.71.  For the period ending March 31, 2017, the total balance in the general 

account is $23,936.64.  

*Student accounts are updated. If you would like your student account balance, 

please contact Bob Czech.  

    

      



Reading of the Minutes      Angela Bury 

*Minutes were read and accepted by Jennifer Sankiewicz and Katharina Cole.   

 

New Business        Mike Passmore 

*The new marching band year will begin in May, with practices on May 3, May 10, 

and May 17. We need help for the May 3 ice cream social. If you can serve ice 

cream, please let Betsy VanDenBerg know, as she will be chairing this event for us. 

There will be a parent meeting this night, as well, prior to the ice cream social. 

*2017-2018 Board Nominations. Carla Knotts and Terri David are the chairpeople 

for this event. 

*Scholarship Committee-Lisa Passmore will chair this. Lynn Czech and Cassandra 

Turner will be our freshman parent representatives, Terri David and Brenda 

Decker will be our sophomore parent representatives, and Tonya Coe and Jeanette 

Fee will be our junior parent representatives.  

*Uniform Moms        Jennifer Sankiewicz 

The Uniform parents are hoping to be able to get new outfits for the girls for next 

year, as the ones that we have are very old and a few students don’t even have 

them. We will be looking into this again as the new school year gets underway. 

*Ways and Means        Brenda Reno 

Butter Braid Pastry Sales: Chairperson: Kim Bunnell – (586)713-7844  

 Kick-off: April 10, 2017  Due Date: April 21, 2017  

 Delivery Date: May 3, 2017  

 Incentive: $6 from each braid sold will go into your student account  

Orders are due into the red fundraiser box at the front of the band room no later 

than Friday, April 21st. Orders will be available for pick up on Wednesday, May 

3rd.  

CRS – Mattress Sales-Chairperson: Brenda Reno – (586)615-2587  



 Showroom Sale: Saturday, April 22, 2017 from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

 Location: CV Band Room  

 ** Need 10-15 volunteers to help run the event on April 22, between the hours of 

7:30AM to 6:30PM**  

 April 12: CRS will be presenting in our Booster Meeting  

 April 17: CRS will be presenting to the kids throughout the school day  

Fresh Egyptian Linens, LLC. See the website for additional 

details:  www.freshegyptianlinens.com  

Chairperson: Angela Bury Email:  angela_bury@hotmail.com Phone: (586)243-1164  

Kick-off: April 24, 2017 Orders Due: May 5, 2017 

Orders Ready for Pickup: The week of May 24, 2017 

Make payments payable to: Chippewa Valley Band Boosters  

English Garden’s Flower Sales (just in time for Mother’s Day):  Chairperson: Kim 

Bunnell – (586)713-7844  

 Kick-off: April 24, 2017 Due Date: TBD Delivery Date: TBD  

Little Caesar’s Pizza Kits Chairperson: Brenda Reno & Betsy Vandenberg  

Kick-off: Early May (Date TBD)  

Due Date/Time:   

 Delivery Date:  

ShopWithScrip Fundraiser:  

 Chairperson: Brenda Reno  

Kick-off: Early May (Date TBD)  



Due Date/Time:   

Delivery Date:   

Ongoing Fundraisers:  

 Tumblers: Chairperson:  Brenda Reno  

We have inventory left from our fundraiser last school year.  If anyone is 

interested in purchasing a 20-oz. tumbler, please contact Brenda at (586)615-2587 

by calling or texting.  The cost per cup is $20 and $8 of that goes into your 

student’s account.  

 Marching Band Stickers Chair people: Lisa Passmore & Brenda Reno  

 We are selling CV Marching Band stickers for $5.00 each.  The design was created 

by one of our own students, Osvaldo (Ozzy) Rosa-Loreto.  If you are interested in 

purchasing, please contact Brenda Reno at (586)615-2587.  

 Kroger Community Rewards:  https://www.kroger.com/communityrewards  

Kroger Community Rewards - Please Sign-up or Update Your Account  

Kroger is committed to helping our communities grow and prosper. Year after year, 

local schools, churches and other nonprofit organizations will earn millions of 

dollars through Kroger Community Rewards®. Kroger Community Rewards® makes 

fund-raising easy...all you have to do is shop at Kroger and swipe your Plus Card! 

Sign in or Create an Account to Enroll. Once signed in you can enroll or update your 

Community Rewards under your Account Settings.  NOTE:  Please update your 

account yearly.  

Community Rewards  

Organization Name:  CHIPPEWA VALLEY BAND BOOSTER  

Organization Number:  90978  

 

 



Attendees: Brenda Decker, Cheryl Howley, Karen Ronayne, Lynn Czech, Jennifer 

Sankiewicz, Todd Sankiewicz, Katherine Dunn, Joe Urda, Dave LaGassa, Lisa 

LaGassa, Harrison LaGassa, Carla Knotts, Mary Pienzi, Kelly Hartson, Chad Hartson, 

Terri David, Linda Kozianowski, Jeannette Fee, Tonya Coe, Betsy VanDenBerg, 

Katharina Cole, Roger Briddick, Gail Pannemann, Allison Reed, Greg Phinney 

Board Members in Attendance: Mike Passmore, Tim Hoey, Brenda Reno, Bob Czech, 

Angela Bury 

Meeting adjourned at 8:38 and accepted by Lisa Passmore and Jennifer Sankiewicz 

The next booster meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2017, at 7:30 pm. 

Schedule of Upcoming Events 

Tuesday, April 25, 2017 Drum Major auditions 

Friday, April 28, 2017 MSBOA State Band Festival-Symphonic Band 

Saturday, April 29, 2017 MSBOA State Band Festival-Wind Ensemble 

Wednesday, May 3, 2017 Marching Band practice and New Parent Meeting 

Monday, May 8, 2017 Motor City Brass Band and CVHS band concert 7 pm 

Wednesday, May 10, 2017 Marching Band practice 

Thursday, May 11, 2017 May band booster meeting 7:30 *Board member elections* 

Tuesday, May 16, 2017 Spring Band Concert 7 pm 

Wednesday, May 17, 2017 Marching Band practice 

Friday June 2, 2017 Senior Last Day and All Night Party 

Sunday, June 4, 2017 2016/2017 Band Banquet (Zuccaro’s-21 and Gratiot) 

Thursday, June 8, 2017 June Booster Meeting-7:30 pm 

Sunday, June 11, 2017 Graduation-Ultimate Soccer 

Tuesday, June 20, 2017 Last Day Of School 

 

See the remaining schedule online at www.cvhs-bands.com 

 

http://www.cvhs-bands.com/


 

Tim Hoey, Band Director    thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us 

Mike Passmore, President     Michael.passmore@edwardjones.com 

Jeff Coe, Vice President              jeffdcoe@yahoo.com  

Bob Czech, Treasurer    cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com             

Brenda Reno, Ways and Means             renofunx2@gmail.com 

Angela Bury, Recording Secretary            angela_bury@hotmail.com 

Kim Bunnell, Corresponding Secretary cvhsbbmail@gmail.com 

Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniform Mom  sankie71@gmail.com 

Katharina Cole, Uniform Mom   ksteiner@glcam.com 

 

 

mailto:jeffdcoe@yahoo.com

